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On the Inside 

Quigley to Speak at Nov. 6 GCA Meeting  
Capt. Adrienne Quigley, commander of 

the Arlington County Police Depart-

mentôs Third District is scheduled to 

speak at the GCA meeting Monday, Nov. 

6. Quigley will address issues of concern 

in Glencarlyn, including traffic safety, 

and unlawful activity around Kenmore. 

Residents seeking specific information or 

statistics, should send their questions 

and requests to GCA President Julie Lee at jfblee@aol.com  

         See Quigley  on page 4 

The Glencarlyn Citizensô Association is reaching out to the 

neighborhood for ideas and suggestions on how it can best serve 

the community.  

GCA has distributed a survey and invited Glencarlynites to present 

their views at association meetings. Several residents expressed 

ideas at the October meeting  

ñWe have developed many constructive and creative ideas about 

how to better support each other and serve our community, ñ said 

Julie Lee, GCA president. The association also seeks to involve 

more neighborhood residents in the various activities, such as the 

annual Halloween party.  

          See GCA  on page 7 

The annual Glencarlyn Halloween Party will be held Saturday, 

Oct. 28 from 2:30 -4:30p.m. at Carlin Hall 5711 4th St. South.  

There will be snacks and lots of activities. Children 6th grade and 

under are invited, and must be accompanied by an adult. 

 Feel free to bring a snack, craft, or game to share. 

Parents are needed to help with the party. Costumes 

are welcome. To volunteer please contact Heather Parsons at: 

heathernoel@mindspring.com , or call 202-309-8511. 

Fall Cleaning : worker power washes Carlin Hall as part of the build-

ingôs ongoing preventative maintenance.  

         Photo: Gerald Martineau  

Meet and greet your neighbors at Carlin Hall at 7 p.m. on Mon-

day, Nov. 6, before the Glencarlyn Citizensô Association meeting. 

ñThis is an opportunity to meet new members of our community 

and get caught up on the happenings in our neighborhood,ò said 

Julie Lee, GCA president. The association will provide light re-

freshments. 

GCA Schedules a Chance to Meet and Greet Neighbors on Nov. 6 

Have a Scary Good Time at the Glencarlyn Halloween Party 

D/! {ŜŜƪǎ wŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ LƴǇǳǘ  
on Serving the Neighborhood  

Volunteers Needed for the Luminaria and Holi-

day Party  December 9 ð Glencarlynôs big winter event,  

            see page 2. 
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GCA Officers  

email: gca_exec@glencarlyn.org or  

president_gca@glencarlyn.org 

President  

 Julie Lee 808 -384-4954 

Vice President  

 Alex Hecht 703-671-9171 

Secretary  

 Randy Krug 703-379-0835 

Treasurer  

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084  

Neighborhood Contacts  

Neighborhood Conservation Delegates  

 Kathy Reeder  703-820-3933  

 Peter Olivere (Alt.)  703-626-2520 

Civic Federation Delegates  

 Peter Olivere  703-626-2520 

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084  

 Sue Campbell 703-931-4098  

 John Chandler 202-999-2816 

 Doug LeRoy (Alt.)  703-845-9657 

 Jeff Liteman (Alt.)  703-575-4412 

 Brian Cavey (Alt.) 703-820-0242 

Vacant 

Carlin Hall Reservation  
 Arl.Parks & Recreation  703-228-1805  

Glencarlyn.org Webmaster  

 Doug LeRoy  703-845-9657 

Village View Editor  

 Bill Pritchard  703-931-2168 

 gcaeditorial@gmail.com 

Area Chair/Block Captain Coordinator  

 Peter Olivere  703-626-2520 

Glencarlyn Email Updates  

 Doug Leroy  703-845-9657 

 gcaupdates@glencarlyn.org 

Volunteer Coordinator  

 Julie Lee  808 -384-4954 

 gc_volunteers@glencarlyn.org 

Glencarlyn Apparel  

 gca125yrs@glencarlyn.org  

 

 

Glencarlyn Web Site  

www.glencarlyn.org  

Carlin Hall  

5711 S. 4th St. 

Presidentôs Corner 

By Julie Lee  

President, Glencarlyn Citizensô Association 

Use of the VHC and Kenmore properties, traffic safety on Carlin 

Springs Rd and on our neighborhood streets, school boundaries, 

our library, our park. These are some of the issues that matter 

most to our community.  

I want to thank so many of you for taking the time to complete 

and return your surveys. I am totally impressed with the re-

sponse. If you have not done so already, you can still turn in 

your surveys at the library or at my house. Between the survey and the Oct. GCA meet-

ing, we have developed many constructive and creative ideas about how to better sup-

port each other and serve our community. 

We have many new young families in the neighborhood, with and without children, 

who would like to meet each other, share information and perhaps socialize. Welcome 

kits, nametags and social time before GCA meetings were suggested. Perhaps the block 

captains are willing to take on a more active role in bringing neighbors together.  

Our communications got high marks, with our monthly Village View being our gem-

stone.  We are currently working on website.  We must explore how to better use social 

media to get out information in a timely fashion and ensure accuracy.  Some very in-

teresting topics were suggested for GCA monthly meeting. 

Advocating for the community  

We will continue to strongly, and positively, advocate for the issues important to our 

community.  We must be proactive, with a fact-based approach, and partner with 

other community associations when possible. Perhaps there is a need for advocacy 

teams or committees, such as the library or park or traffic committee, that would lobby 

and track progress, reporting back to the GCA. If we can broaden our volunteer pool, 

we will be able to accomplish more. 

This collection and brainstorming of ideas is just the first step.  There must be follow -

through.  I will continue this dialogue with you and we will begin to carry out some of 

these ideas.  What matters?  What matters is that we care.  We care about our 

neighbors, our library, our park, and our community.  Working together we will be 

able to better serve all that is important us. 

What Matters 

Call for Luminaria and Holiday Party Volunteers  

Volunteers are needed to make the Glencarlyn Luminaria and Holiday Party a suc-

cess on Saturday, Dec. 9. Sixteen volunteers are needed to cover shifts between 8:30 

a.m. and 3:30p.m. to help sell Luminaria packs.  

Four volunteers will be assigned to each shift of approximately two 

hours. Another 10 volunteers are needed for the Holiday Party, 

with set-up beginning  at 5 p.m. The party will be held at the Glen-

carlyn Branch Library parking lot from 6 p.m. until 8 p.m.  

Everyone is invited to walk the neighborhood and join in refreshments. This is a 

wonderful family activity and an opportunity to greet your neighbors. Luminaria 

packs can be purchased at Carlin Hall, 5711 4th Street S., between 9:00 am and 3:00 

p.m. the day of the party.  More information will be in the December Village View . 

To volunteer please contact Julie Lee at jfblee@aol.com or call 808 -384 -4954.  

mailto:gca_exec@glencarlyn.org
http://www.glencarlyn.org
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Scouts to Hold Food Donation Drive 
By Chandi Khrol  

Members of Troop 548 will be in Glencarlyn on Sunday, Nov. 5, 

launching their annual "Scouting For Food" drive for area food 

banks. 

They will distribute food donation bags to homes across the 

neighborhood and return on Saturday, Nov. 11, to collect the 

donations. Place the food in the bag, and put it outside the front 

door by 9 a.m. on collec-

tion day.  

Scouts will be in pairs, 

in uniform, and will be 

accompanied by parents 

in automobiles. They 

will not knock on doors 

to solicit contributions.  

If your donation is not 

picked up by noon on 

Nov. 11, contact Troop 

548 Scouting For Food 

Coordinator Chandi Krohl or email chandikrohl@hotmail.com 

and a scout and parent will pick it up.  

Donated food goes to the Arlington Food Assistance Center 

(AFAC). Canned or boxed goods are preferred (pasta, peanut 

butter, breakfast food, tuna, soup, fruit, beans).  

Plastic jars are fine but do not donate glass jars, paper products 

or toiletries. The most needed food items are canned proteins 

(tuna, chicken, salmon), low sodium soup, cooking oil in plastic 

bottles, and peanut butter in plastic jars.  

To give more than one bag of food, place the extra bag  0utside 

your front door with note that it is a donation to Scouting For 

Food. 

Last year the Cub Scouts, Boy Scouts and Venture Crews in Ar-

lington County collected and delivered over 52,000 pounds of 

food to AFAC. The food assistance center serves more than 

2,000 families per week. 

Village Notes  

Glencarlyn scouts Kyle Quattlebaum, Logan 

Krohl, Luke Quattlebaum and Saad Ali will col-

lect donations during the food drive.  

A member of the Arlington County Fire Department 

will speak about home fire safety at the Dec 4 Glen-

carlyn Citizensô Association meeting. This is important informa-

tion, not just at the holidays, but for all year through. The GCA 

meeting begins at 7:30 p.m. in Carlin Hall  

Focus on Home Fire Safety  
at Dec 4 GCA Meeting 

Need Help Shoveling Your Sidewalk?  

Willing to Help Shovel? 

If you are unable to shovel your sidewalk this win-

ter and will need help, please contact us NOW, 

before the snow starts,  so we can plan to get 

someone to help you.  

If you are willing to help clear sidewalks for those 

unable to safely do it themselves, please volunteer now . We 

would like to have a list of shovelers available and we can use 

your help.  Contact Julie Lee 808-384-4954 or jfblee@aol.com. 

Left to right: Maggie Kingston, 12; Caroline Grotos, 12, and Lizzie Farr, 13 

raise money for the American Heart Association They sold lemonade, 

brownies, red Jell -O, and popcorn outside the Glencarlyn Branch Library. 

All of the youngsters are Glencarlyn residents except Maggie Kingston who 

lives in north Arlington. Customer Lynn Robinson (right, standing) displays 

her purchases   Photo: Gerald Martineau  

New Glencarlyn neighbors 

Evan (left) and Dayna 

Lewin and their son Sam-

uel who will be one year old 

on November 18. Evan is 

employed by Boeing as a 

government affairs special-

ist and Dayna is in manage-

ment consulting with Bain 

and Company. 

 

Photo: Gerald Martineau  

Welcome to Glencarlyn  
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Visit the GCA Website 
For additional information about what is going on in the community, photos from various events, and GCA meetings minutes go to 

www.glencarlyn.org . 

Staff member on The Voice  

Finally, students and staff are rallying as a community to sup-

port Kenmore Instructional Assistant Brandon Showell on his 

journey on the Voice.   

He turned a chair on September 25 on the Voice and will be 

competing this season on Adam Levineôs team. When the time 

comes, Kenmore will be one community with one heart support-

ing Mr. Showell along with everyone else in our community who 

dreams big. 

Shauna Dyer is Arts Focus coordinator at Kenmore Middle School  

Quigley  from page 1 

in advance so that the captain come prepared with information.  

Quigley has led the 3rd District since July 2015. The district en-

compasses 13 Arlington neighborhoods, including Glencarlyn.  

The captain has frequently participated in Glencarlyn Day, par-

ticularly taking her turn at flipping pancakes for the traditional 

breakfast, and engaging with neighborhood residents. 

Quigleybegan her career with ACPD as a patrol officer, subse-

quently holding such assignments in the Internal Affairs Section, 

and Emergency Communications Center Liaison before taking 

over leadership of the district.  

Quigley earned a masterôs in public administration from George 

Mason University, and a bachelorôs in criminal justice from 

George Washington University. 

The GCA meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. in Carlin Hall 

Kenmore Middle School = One Community-
One Heart 
By Shauna Dyer 

Striving to emphasize the importance of community and being a 

contributing member of a community, Kenmore students came 

together on Friday Sept. 22 for a program on the variety of ways 

that they can become active members of their community. 

The program, called One Com-

munity -One Heart challenged 

the youth to get involved and 

give back. And they have. 

In September, they participated 

in a school supply and book drive 

for students at Howell Middle 

School in Victoria, Texas. Many 

of the students who attend How-

ell Middle School lost everything 

in Hurricane Harvey.  

Kenmore students and staff collected 26 boxes worth of school 

supplies and new books purchased at the Kenmore book fair. 

Healthy heart program  

In late September, Kenmore partnered with the American Heart 

Association to bring awareness about the importance of having a 

healthy heart.  

Through the fitness program, Kenmore students participate in a 

variety of heart healthy activities and have also raised funds to 

support the work of the American Heart Association. More than 

$1.600 has been raised so far.   

The Kenmore check-in program brought World Language teach-

ers, Arlington Police and Fire departments and the Future Busi-

ness Leaders of America together with students to collect sup-

plies for hurricane -battered Puerto Rico. Trucks to pick up dona-

tions were scheduled to be at Kenmore all day October 13 and 27. 

Neighborhood Church Holds Pet Blessing Day 

Glencarlyn resident Matt 

Quattlebaum (left) holds his 

dog Maple, a shepherd re-

triever mix 6 months old for 

a blessing. Maple is a rescue 

from Mississippi obtained 4 

weeks ago from the DC hu-

mane rescue alliance  

St. Johnôs Episcopal 
Church parishioner 
Diane Henderson, 
(right)  holds the leash 
on her dog Eli as Rev. 
Ann Barker gives it a 
blessing  on Sunday 
Oct. 1. 

Kenmore students Shira Goldstein and 

Emma Hogan pack supplies for Texas 

school kids. 

Photos: Gerald Martineau  


